
 
Northern Virginia Archers 

January 2021 On-line Meeting 

Date of Meeting: January 7, 201  
Time: 7:10 pm to 8:15 pm  
 
NORVA members present:  
Joe Wolfe  John Shea  Rodney Roberts Ken Wilkinson   
Jeff Vandevaarst Celeste Otsuka  Carolton Tippitt John McKenzie 
Daren Campbell Jim Libovicz  Simon Mouer  Bill Sheffel 
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Signing in at NORVA 
We have a new sign-in procedure. You must do so on-line.  Please use the electronic sign-in 
form (https://www.novaarchers.org/signin.html). Should you not have a smartphone available, 
you can sign-in and out from your home computer even after the fact. Also, guests need to sign 
the liability waiver at (https://www.novaarchers.org/guest_waiver.html) once per calendar year. 
Do not use the paper form. For detailed information, see the Electronic Range Book Instructions 
at (https://www.novaarchers.org/docs/NORVA%20electronic%20range%20book.pdf). 
 

 
 

Message from the Board 
As required in Article 4, Section 9 of NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the 
membership of the Board’s actions. It also constitutes the minutes from the January 2021 
meeting.  
 
 

 

Meeting Minutes 

The January 2021 meeting was held on-line and led by club President Joe Wolfe.    
 
Repairs.  There was a discussion of work needed for the driveway and parking lot. President 
Wolfe reports that Fountainhead Park authorities will not provide any materials for this job. The 
club does have an estimate from a supplier for gravel. Treasurer Shea suggested that we wait 
until after the winter before doing this job.  
 
Children at NORVA events.  Joe brought up a point on behalf of Uwe Jacobs: a suggestion that 
NORVA not charge children that participate in NORVA events. This is a measure to promote 
the sport of archery. After a brief discussion, it was decided that children 15 and under would be 
allowed to participate for free.  
 
Recognizing Rodney and Jeff.  Both Tournament Chair Rodney Roberts and 3-D Captain Jeff 
Vandevaarst report that they will likely be leaving Northern Virginia soon. Thus, they will be 
resigning their positions with the club.  
 
They will be missed. We will miss them for the uncounted hours they selflessly gave working at 
the club, for their knowledge of the sport, and – most of all – for their camaraderie and 
friendship.  They made NORVA a better place. Thank you both. 
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Reminder: Membership Renewal  
Renewals must be completed by January 31. Any members still in arrears on February 1 will be 
dropped from our roster and will not receive the 2021 gate and clubhouse lock codes (nor any 
other NORVA emails). Renewals after January 31 will be charged a late fee.  
 
This year all membership transactions will be done online using Square for credit card payment 
processing. The club does not retain credit card information.  
 
To renew your membership, please use the link below:  
  

https://novaarchers.org/wp/home/membership-renewal/ 
  
 
 

Field Course (Ken Wilkinson) 

Field Course Captain Ken Wilkinson reports that most of the field frames should last for a few 
more years. He is working on repairs and bracing them so that they will last. There are a number 
of wobbly/rotted signs or bow hangers on the course. He will pour concrete for the posts. Also, 
he will bleach, clean, and prep the yardage markers.  
 
Treasurer John Shea has budgeted $12,500 in 2021 for Field Course repairs. Rodney Roberts 
informed that he has an order pending with Hoffman Archery is working on a quote for us for 
some of these materials.   
 
In placing an order, the club will consolidate the materials list for the Field Course with the 
materials needed for the 3-D Course this year. 
 

 
 
Membership Chair (Gerry Petraitis) 

NORVA ended 2020 with 409 members which is fantastic given the uncertainty of the 
pandemic.  As of January 15, 287 members have renewed (including family members). This is 
unprecedented.  Last year at this time we had only 137 renewals.  We attribute this success to 
our webmaster’s new online renewal system and its ability to securely process credit card 
transactions.  It is not only easier for members to renew, but also the administrative burden on us 
is a fraction of what it used to be. 
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The next orientation is planned for February 20. If you know anyone interested in joining the 
club, have them look at the JOIN page on the club website for information and then have them 
send Gerry an email.   
 
So far there are over 60 people who are looking to join.  We plan to hold two sessions on 
February 20 - capped at 20 people per session.  We are still COVID-limited in group size, and 
this may be a cold day so we’ll see how many people respond.   
 
If anyone is looking for volunteer hours or a position as a membership cadre, Gerry can use the 
help.  Contact him for more information. 

 

 
 

Tournament Chair (Rodney Roberts) 

The VBA State Indoor Shoot will take place February 6 – 21, 2021. A participant may shoot at 
any official 20-yard range. Details on participating and a scorecard appear at the end of this 
newsletter. 

 
The International Bowhunting Organization has modified its rules for 2021. Rodney has 
contacted the IBO to get the specifics on the changes. 

 
All NORVA’s tournament dates are locked in, and they are posted at 
https://novaarchers.org/wp/home/about/#shoots The first one of the year will be the 3-D Ice 
Breaker on March 14. It is a shotgun start at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Tournament Chair Roberts is developing a spread sheet for work party projects. He will include 
small jobs.  That way, if someone calls him looking for a small task, he will be able to tell them 
right away what to do.  The work parties will be dedicated to the big jobs.  
 
 

 

3-D Course (Jeff Vandevaarst) 

Jeff rearranged some of the targets. He will leave a list of pending repair jobs before he resigns 
his position.  
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Web Master (Uwe Jacobs) 

President Wolfe reported on behalf of Web Master Jacobs that the on-line renewal process has 
been working without any major issues.  Uwe finished updating the website and associated links 
for 2021. 
 
 

Events Chair (Celeste Otsuka) 

Events Chair Otsuka reported that state rules on meeting size have limited the ability to organize 
events.  Joe Wolfe informed that the Workhouse Arts Center had contacted him about a possible 
on-line archery event. He will forward the matter to Celeste.   

 
 
Bylaws re-write project  

There was a discussion of the bylaws rewrite project that Treasurer Shea has been spearheading.  
The following provisions were discussed. 
 
Article 3, Section 6(a) – VBA and NFAA dues 
At the October 2020 meeting there was a discussion about whether the club would cover the 
VBA and NFAA dues of the elected officers. For insurance purposes, the club needs to have 5 
NORVA members also be members of the NFAA. If the bylaws are adapted to have 5 elected 
officers, the NFAA memberships for these officers would meet that insurance requirement. 
Within club membership, there are over 10 NFAA members, but these are individual decisions; 
that number could change.  
 
 
Article 3, Section 6(b) – NORVA’s affiliation with other organizations 
Section 6 provides that NORVA is affiliated with the VBA and that a portion of the NORVA 
membership dues pay for a VBA membership.  Joe Wolfe would like to have the question of 
VBA membership be raised every year. A proposed Section 6(b) would do that.  

 
Section 6(b). The Club may enter into, or end, affiliations with other archery organizations as 
follows: at least five members in good standing must submit a written request to the Board; the 
majority of the Board agrees the rationale is reasonable enough to merit a vote by the full 
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membership; the membership is notified at least one month in advance of the vote; an affirmative 
vote of two-thirds (2/3) of the members present is required to make the change (any member who 
cannot attend the meeting should email their concerns or objections to proposed changes to all 
elected officers at least three days before the meeting).  

 
 
Article 3, Section 7 – Membership dues 
John has proposed edits to make January 31 the deadline for renewal. He also proposed an 
addition that late renewals may require the member to attend a membership orientation meeting.  
 
 
Article 4, Section 1 – Elected officers 
There was a discussion as to how many elected officers there should be. Currently there are 
three (President, Vice President, and Secretary/Treasurer). Joe would like to make 
Secretary/Treasurer be two separate positions. Additionally, it was agreed that the Membership 
Chairman be a fifth elected officer. 
 
Article 4, Section 1(a) – Elected officers 
This new provision would allow the same person to hold both the Treasurer and Secretary roles. 
If the club approves a modification so that there are five elected officers, this dual-hat provision 
may need to be modified. 
 
NEXT STEP: John will send another draft to the NORVA Board before the February meeting. If 
the Board agrees with these revisions, they will be sent to all members for review and comment 
prior to voting on them. 
 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 

The Treasurer reports that the club has more money than expected.  This is because so many 
members have already renewed their membership on line. The funds from the renewals amount 
to approximately $11,000.  
 
He has drafted a spend plan for 2021, with some big ticket repair items: 

Grading and graveling the parking lot (est. $9,000) 
Field course – repairing or replacing butts and shelters (est. $12,500) 

Even with these projects, the proposed 2021 budget should end with a balance of $17,000.  
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Below is the 2020 Treasurer’s Report. 
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